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THE SCHOOL BOARD OF PALM BEACH COUNTY, FLORIDA


Joint Meeting with the Legislative Delegation 


November 8, 2004

The School Board of Palm Beach County, Florida, met in the Winona Webb Jordan Board Chambers, 3300 Forest Hill Boulevard, West Palm Beach, Florida, on November 8, 2004, at 1:15 p.m. Board Members present were Chairman Thomas Lynch, Vice-Chairman William Graham, Monroe Benaim, Paulette Burdick, Mark Hansen, Sandra Richmond and Debra Robinson.  Also present were Superintendent Art Johnson, Chief Academic Officer Ann Killets, Chief Operating Officer Joe Moore, Chief Counsel to the School Board JulieAnn Rico-Allison and Chief Officer of Administration Gerald Williams.

Mr. Lynch led the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag. 

Mr. Lynch opened the session and asked that all Legislative Delegation Members and Board Members introduce themselves.

Dr. Johnson stated the focus for today’s meeting is to update Delegation Members on the status of the District.

Dr. Johnson reviewed the 2005 State Legislative Proposals Including: District Cost Differential; Performance Based Funding; Unfunded Mandates; School Construction; and FEFP.

Mr. Moore entertained questions from Delegation Members regarding Hurricane Frances and Hurricane Jeanne, which included: the cost to prepare schools as hurricane shelters, recovery costs and FEMA reimbursement.

Dr. Johnson reviewed the Treasure Coast and Tri-County School Districts’ Consensus for  Legislative Priorities for the 2004 Special Session.

For the Record: Mr. Graham arrived at 2:00 p.m.

Dr. Johnson entertained questions regarding FCAT and Ms. Allison responded to inquiries in reference to the case of amenities being dismissed.

For the Record: Dr. Richmond arrived at 2:15 p.m.

Vern Crawford, Legislative Liaison, summarized the 2005 Top Priority Issues and entertained questions regarding Universal Pre-K, which included: using certified teachers vs. supervising teachers, 6 hour vs. 8 hour days, testing and transportation.

Board Members and Delegation Members discussed the following topics: advertising on school buses; charter schools; charter district; career academies; class size reduction; and staff development.

The meeting adjourned at 2:55 p.m.
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Date of Approval

Note:
Audio tapes are maintained by the Board Office for official record of these proceedings.

